# Hinderclay Newsletter January 2023

If you have anything to go into the February Newsletter please email liz.channell59@gmail.com

## Hinderclay Coffee Mornings.

We had our pre Christmas coffee morning at the village hall on the 8th December. It was a really nice morning with many of our group and we had an unexpected visitor when, suddenly, Father Christmas arrived with lovely presents for us all. He then produced an



interesting game which he supervised. It was a very enjoyable morning.

Thank you Father Christmas for finding time to visit us!

If you would like to join our very friendly group, we meet for coffee and bickies (and sometimes cake!) every 2nd Thursday of the month, the next one being on **12th January** at 10.30. Hopefully we will see you then. We wish you all a very happy 2023

Hinderclay Little Ernie Winners for December

Ist 114 Mr H Taylor
2nd 30 David Thorrold
3rd 78 Andrew Aves
4th 187 Mrs Val Forge
Congratulations to the winners!

If you would like to support our Village Hall and have the chance to win cash prizes every month, please contact

Linda Aves on 01379 898512

Do join us at the Village Hall on Friday 6th January for our cash **Bingo** session.

Doors open at 7pm—eyes down at 7.30pm

### SHORT MAT BOWLS

Well it's been over 2 years since we played indoor Short Mat Bowls! I would like to start it up again, this time on a Tuesday starting in February, between 2—4pm.

We have all the equipment so all you have to do is come along and enjoy. Sessions cost £2.00 including drinks and biscuits.

Please phone **Dave on 01379 897316** and please leave a message if there's no answer.



Hinderclay Fen Trust was set up for "the relief of poverty, hardship and distress amongst the inhabitants of the Parish of Hinderclay".

The Trust can offer small sums of financial support to villagers in need. If you, or someone you know, has financial problems, for instance visiting hospital or have an education need for your family the Trustees can give money. This service will be totally confidential known only to the Hinderclay Fen Trustees.

Trustee - Rev Cathy Bladen Tel: 01359 250239 or email revcathybladen@gmail.com The other trustee contact details are on the Village Hall notice board.

St Mary's Church looked splendid with Christmas flowers, decorations and candlelight for our Carol Service on 18th December. Our new heaters did a wonderful job and gave a warming glow. Thank you to all the readers who told the Christmas story and the Castleton Brass Band who accompanied us singing traditional Christmas carols. The congregation of over 50 people were delighted to enjoy the mulled wine after the service —with thanks to Jeff and Emily.

Thank you to everyone who has supported our village church in so many ways during 2022 and we wish you all a very Happy, Prosperous and Peaceful New Year.

CHURCH SERVICES FOR JANUARY

8th January 2023—Village Service—9.30—Ken Smith 22nd January—Holy Communion—9.30am—Rev. Cathy Bladen

Rector: Rev Cathy Bladen - 01359 250239 - revcathybladen@gmail.com Church Warden: Kate Rose - 01379 898562



# Green Fingers Garden Club



A New Year beginning for our garden club! And we have a programme packed full of good things! On Wednesday 18th January 2023 at 7.30pm in Hinderclay Village Hall we will be having a talk on "Lush

Lawns" Lawn Care for perfect lawns , given by Geoff Hodge £3.00 for members and £5.00 for guests.

We will have our usual raffle, bring and buy table, and of course, refreshments. For any further information, please contact Ali Carr on 01953 688112

Concerns regarding speeding have been brought to the attention of Hinderclay Parish Council. If anyone would be interested in starting up a Neighbourhood Speedwatch scheme, please contact the Parish Council via email at: hinderclavpc@gmail.com



#### What goes in my recycling bin?

Items need to be empty, clean and dry. Only put these items in your recycling bin:

Aerosol cans, such as air fresheners and deodorants Aluminium foil and trays (please roll foll into a ball) Cardboard including boxes, food packaging and cards

Metal food and drink cans

Paper, newspapers, magazines and junk mail

Paperback and hardback books

Plastic bathroom and household cleaning products (please

keep tops on)

Plastic bottles (please squash and keep lids on

Plastic yoghurt pots, tubs and food trays

If an item is not listed above, please keep it out of recycling bin.

Jan 2023 Bin Collection						
Мо	Tu	We	Th	Fr	Sa	Su
					31	1
2	3	4	5	6	7	8
9	10	11	12	13	14	15
16	17	18	19	20	21	22
23	24	25	26	27	28	29
30	31	1	2	3	4	5

# Green Hinderclay

Firstly, a huge thankyou to all those lovely people who braved the cold and attended the Green Hinderclay meeting in the village hall recently. If you were unable to make it, please don't be shy the more interested people we have the greener Hinderclay will become.

We are in search of people who are interested in helping to improve our local environment. Starting in your own gardens and then the surrounding lands within our parish and not forgetting our very special Hinderclay Fen. In the immediate future we are in need of a Secretary and Treasurer. Our aim is to be an organisation that is all about doing. Undertaking projects to help our parish flora and fauna and to provide help and guidance to those who have a desire to do more in their own gardens. Greening begins at home! We are currently building a list of all those who are interested in becoming involved and then in the New Year we will begin the task of identifying and recording what we already have in the parish in the way of flora and fauna.

If you would like to discuss any of the above please email Andrew Goodall burhinus56+greenhinderclay@gmail. Best wishes for the festive season

#### Village Hall Bookings

Brownies: Tuesdays in term time 5.30—7pm Contact Clare Brinkley 01379 890 709

Yoga: Wednesday mornings weekly 9-10.30am and Saturday morning 9.15-10.45am Contact

Alyze 07542 463363

Coffee Morning: Thursday monthly from 10.30am Contact Len Parsall 01379 898867 Garden Club: Wednesday evenings monthly 7.30pm Contact Val Forge 01379 898270

Bingo: Fridays monthly 7 for 7.30 start Future dates in newsletter and posters around the village

Kenninghall Morris: Thursday evenings 7.30 Contact Jackie Eaton 01379 652349

Yoga: Monday evenings 6—7pm Contact Abigail Jackson 07557 794928

# Do you need help or support?



These	people a	are happy
to help	if they	can!

	111-	ı
11	111	1
		٠.

Karen	01379 898949	
Kate	01379 898562	
Ken	01379 898776	
Richard	07939 241550	

Roger	01379 890257		
Chris	07841 016384		
Rowena	07808 772197		
Julia	07931 327004		